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Community, Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee – 17 February 2005

Action Sheet


Present

Members: Councillors B Murphy (Chair), Perkins, Kean, Miller, Gray, Jane Murphy, Fernandez, Clague, Heywood

Co-opted Members:  Mr J Wheelton, Mrs S Brearley, Mrs M Dixon

Invitees and Officers: Anne Williams, Strategic Director; Simon Large, Director of Strategy and Performance and Penny Evans, Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust; Mike Burrows, Chief Executive and Alison Dalley, Director of Service Modernisation, Salford PCT; Tina Randall, Implementation Advisory Team Health Scrutiny Adviser; Russell Bernstein and Karen Dainty, Scrutiny Support Team

Item

Responsible Member

Officer
Discussion


Action 

Required By
Timescale

Action sheet from previous meeting
Air Quality

A joint meeting with Environment, Housing and Planning had been suggested and further details would be circulated when available.

Foundation Status Application

Regular updates would be scheduled into the work programme for the committee.

NWICAS

A further meeting had been held with officers to progress the process for dealing with the quarterly reports and any identified “trends”. Information would be brought to the next meeting.

Adaptations

Anne Williams reported that this report was being worked on and should be going to Cabinet in around 6 weeks time. Cllr. Hinds would be looking into the funding options.
K. Dainty

K. Dainty

K. Dainty
June 2005

March 2005

March 2005






Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust. Update on Service Modernisation and Design, Adult Services
Simon Large and Penny Evans gave a presentation outlining the service changes, rational and consultation process which had been taking place over the past year, in respect of service redesign and modernisation. This included the acute admission wards, rehabilitation ward, Psychiatric Intensive Care Unit and the reprovision of day services at the day hospital, Duchy House and Community Training Services/Sacha House.

There had been huge progress in taking people out of long-term care and offer more opportunities in the community. There was a move away from the dependency model to provide a network of day opportunities in a range of locations, with a central venue.

Members asked about continuity of care, particularly when an emergency arose? In addition to the current arrangements for “assertive outreach” from March there would be a crisis resolution team, who would have access to the clients details and take action straight away.

In response to a question about the age range for these services, it was explained that the National Service Framework referred to adults of working age.  In respect of older people, this would be included into the proposed review of older people’s services, developing a model of care. There was a range of services already in place across the health and voluntary and community sectors. Further scooping would be undertaken as part of this review.

Members raised concerns that the amount of consultation should not delay improvements to services, nor impact on resources available for that service. Members were assured that services were provided within existing resources and Value for Money. It was important to consult to make sure services were right for the future, as mistakes could be more costly.

In response to a question, Penny explained that a Women’s Mental Health Strategy was being developed, as there were particular issues for women within mental health services.

Members asked about the places available at the Buile Hill Garden Centre? This would be run as a similar model to the one at Princes Park in Irlam, for people with learning disabilities and the capacity may vary.

It was agreed that members would receive a further report at the May meeting, in light of the further consultation which was still ongoing and was scheduled to be completed at the end of April.
Simon Large
May 2005

Primary Care Strategy and Access to Primary Care
Mike Burrows, Chief Executive of Salford Primary Care Trust and Alison Dalley, Director of Service Modernisation, presented an update on progress on the Primary Care Strategy and further information on the challenges and opportunities in respect of Primary Care Access.

In respect of the Primary Care Strategy, it was reported that there was generally good progress. Where things hadn’t been achieved it was as a result of delays in the LIFT programme which had impacted on the development of new services. The current Primary Care Strategy covered a 5 year period from 2003 and had been developed before the introduction of new initiatives such as GP and other contracts. The current strategy would be reviewed and developed for the next 5-10 years, looking at different ways of delivering and providing services, moving from quantity to quality based services.

In response to questions about the slippage in the development of the LIFT centres, Mike Burrows explained that as this was a new national initiative and Salford had been in the first wave, considerable time had been taken up in developing appropriate policies and documentation. In addition working with the large range of partner organisations involved had caused some delays. However plans for the 2nd phase would be in place by April 2005. The costs were still as agreed at the tendering phase. Some additional costs had been identified, but these were in respect of additional services which would be provided. There was also a requirement to move at a pace which would not jeopardise financial stability.

Some concerns were also expressed about the decision to site one of the LIFT centres at Walkden, given that good existing facilities were located nearby.

Alison presented information about the Quality and Outcomes Framework; Advanced Access and monitoring.

Members raised a number of issues in respect of access to primary care, including GP appointments; access to dental care; lack of GPs in some localities. A more detailed summary of the issues discussed around access to primary care will be produced to assist members of the sub group to further scope the planned review. Members also suggested including chiropody services and chiropractors.

It was agreed that members would form a sub group to scope and carry out the review of Access to Primary Care, reporting back to the main committee. The sub group would comprise Cllrs Gray, Kean and Jane Murphy and Margaret Dixon. It was also agreed that a representative from the PCT Patients Forum be invited to be a member of the sub group.

As part of the support available under the Health Scrutiny Support Programme, Tina Randall was introduced as the Implementation Advisory Team Health Scrutiny Adviser, who would be offering some assistance with the review.
K. Dainty


April 2005

Forward Plan
There were no issues arising.



Work Programme 2004/05
The work programme was agreed.



AOB
STIs

Given the report at the last meeting, indicating the increase in STIs, it was suggested that the issue of sex education in schools be given consideration by the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee.

Forthcoming Events

Tuesday 15th March at 9:30am – 12:30pm

Joint meeting on Children’s Health Services

Langworthy Cornerstone

Friday 18th March at 12:15 – 4:00pm     

Launch of Report on Smoking and Tobacco Control

Broadwalk Centre  
Please confirm with Karen Dainty whether you are able to attend.
Russell Bernstein
March 2005

Date of Next Meeting
Thursday 17 March at 2pm



Chair


Councillor Bernard Murphy
0161 792 3628

Assistant Director of Scrutiny


Russell Bernstein
0161 793 3530

Principal Scrutiny Support Officer


Karen Dainty
0161 793 2513
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